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ñThe child, in fact, once he feels sure of himself, will no 

longer seek the approval of authority after every step.ò

             Maria Montessori  

        

           Merry Christmas from East room! 

Notes from Ms. Alena 

  The three weeks of December truly kept our school busy. The kids spent time decorating their 

classrooms, preparing gifts for their families, and learning songs for the winter celebration. It was so 

cool to hear Christmas carols around the school that kids were singing while doing their work or getting 

ready to go outside. Sometimes we saw different groups of elementary kids in the hallway practicing 

their poems or songs for the celebration or looking for and discussing the information for their research 

projects about winter holidays around the world. 

 

 Despite the anticipation of the holidays, kids continued to work hard. Quite often, many of the 

students come to share their work with me. You should see how proud they are during this moment and I 

am also so excited and proud of them. Our kindergarteners love to show and tell me about the work of 

their choice, which they usually do after their regular work is 

done. And you know what is very interesting and exciting for 

me? That the work of their choice is usually more 

challenging than their regular work. 

 

 This month brought a lot of extremely cold days to 

us, but the kids still had a chance to spend some times 

outside and enjoy the snow and sunny weather. 

 

 I hope that everybody had a wonderful time during 

this holiday season.  

       

 May everyoneôs New Year be filled with happiness, love, 

and prosperity!  

          Best regards, 

           Ms.Alena  
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Happy New Year from South room! 

 

 

 

Coming School Events 

¶ We invite Montessori Pathways parents and friends to Parent Evening  
 

ñThinking about the futureò 

 (Montessori Kindergarten year and Elementary education) 

on Thursday, January 23
rd

 2014 at 6:30pm 

Please RSVP by Monday, January 20
th

. 

 

¶ Elementary Parent/Teacher conferences will be on January 29-30  

by appointments. 

 

As always, if you have any comments, questions, or concerns, feel free to contact us via e-mail 

montpathways@hotmail.com 
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Notes from the Elementary Class (North room) 

Ms. Katy 

 Happy New Year! December was a 

short and busy month at school. I would like to 

thank all the families for attending our Winter 

Celebration and contributing food and other 

artifacts the children requested for their 

research. It really was a student led project. I 

provided the initial research questions and 

celebrations and they provided the information 

and planning for what they needed to represent 

the holiday. The children also worked hard at 

reciting their poetry and performing Jingle Bells 

with instruments.   

 

 As a whole group this month we focused on the Biomes of Australia. The children learned about 

the different plants, animals and needs of people according to the biome we were looking at. Our next 

biome of study is Africa!  

 

 We continued our yearlong study of weather with a focus on language and art. The children each 

selected a different weather picture out of a book and 

duplicated it with water colors. They followed this up by 

writing a story to accompany their picture.  

 

 Last month the first year students received their first 

presentation on Golden Bead Subtraction. It is introduced 

with a story about Ms. Minuend who would like to give some 

of her golden beads away because she has just too many. 

From this story we focused on the idea that addition is putting 

it all together and subtraction is taking it away!  

 

 This month the children received the presentation on 

how to borrow and exchange in subtraction. Next month, the 

first years will move onto the Stamp Game for addition which 

is a more abstract way of completing problems. We will be 

moving away from actual quantity of numbers to the symbol 

of the numbers.  

 

 The second years have been moving solely towards 

abstraction of dynamic addition and subtraction problems.  
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 They now have a solid understanding of why we borrow and exchange in these two operations. 

They are also continuing to work on speed and accuracy in their addition facts. Once these are mastered, 

they will concentrate on speed and accuracy of subtraction facts. 

 

  In January we will begin work with multiplication with a focus on the concrete idea in order to 

really lay a good foundation for the concept of this mathematical operation.  

  

 I am looking forward to the New Year with the students. The second half of the school year is an 

exciting time as the routine, ground rules and expectations are generally understood at this point. We 

will begin our study of the Common Human Needs which will lead into some wonderful areas of 

research.  

 

 A small sample of lessons this month: 

 

Group Lessons: Monthly Timelines, Personal Timelines, Biomes of Australia, Holiday Research, 

Weather Stories, Ornament Sewing, Poetry Writing 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Math:     

 First Years:  Number Line Addition, Addition Charts, Subtraction Strip Board, Dynamic Golden 

Bead Subtraction, Tessellations  
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Second Years: Number Line Subtraction, Subtraction Charts, Missing Addends, Dot Game, Abstract 

Addition and Subtraction, Measuring Objects with Feet and Inches, Calculating Perimeter, Study of 

Geometric Solids 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Language:  

 First Years: Blue Series Spelling Works, Common and Proper Noun Sorting, Capitalizing the 

Word I, Adjective Matching  

 Second Years:  Contractions, Rhyming Words and Writing Couplets, Alphabetical Order 

Practice, Green Series Spelling Works, Commas in an Address, Commas in a Series of Nouns and 

Adjectives, Parts of a Letter 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Zoology: Parts of a Fish, Parts of an Amphibian, Parts of a Reptile, Invertebrate Research 

 

 

Geography and History: Geography Charts, Asia Map, North American Fish, Reptiles and 

Amphibians 
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Art and Music:  Ornament Sewing, Weather Painting with Water Colors, Using Instruments to 

Recognize Rhythm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

            Ms. Katy  

 

Kindergarten Extended Day News  

 December was a short month packed with learning.  The 

Kindergartnersô continue to expand their work cycle in the 

classroom.   

 In the language area, they have been practicing their 

reading skills.  Several children have become familiar with blends 

(ch, sh, th) and with phonograms (oo, er, ar, ee).  Not only have they 

been reading these words, but they are also using them to word build 

(spelling) and in their writings.  It is exciting to see their language 

skills improving every day!   
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 Word study is an important part of the Montessori language curriculum.  This month we learned 

about adjectives in a fun way by using gingerbread cookies!   

 Each child was given a gingerbread cookie.  They used all their sense of touch, feel, smell, sight, 

and taste to describe their cookie.  Hard, bumpy, tasty, brown, and sweet, are just a few of the adjectives 

that the children used to describe their cookie.  Afterwards, each child decorated their own version of a 

gingerbread man/woman!  

 In our cultural area, the children have been 

learning about animals in winter.  Do they migrate, 

hibernate, or adapt?  Will their fur change colors with the 

winter season?  What does their animal home look like?  

At recess, we have been investigating the animal tracks 

that we find in the snow. Was the track made by a rabbit or 

squirrel?  

 We discussed the changing seasons and read a book 

about the Winter Solstice.  We learned many facts about 

the Winter Solstice, including that it is the shortest day of 

the year!  We wrote about these facts in our journals! 

 In the math area, we have had presentations on place value 

(ones, tens, hundreds, thousands).  This will lead to more advanced 

works with the decimal system in the coming months.  

  In January, we will be traveling to the Prairie view 

Educational Center for their ñAnimals in winterò program!  We will 

continue our study of winter animals by incorporating science, art, 

and literature!  We will also learn about Martin Luther King, Jr. and 

other peacemakers of the world.  

Have a Happy New Year! 

          Sincerely, 

           Ms. Patty 
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Notes from the South Classroom 

Ms. Patty, Ms. Ambreen 

 Thank you to everyone that attended our 

Winter Celebration- ñHolidays around the 

Worldò. The children enjoyed performing the 

songs and dances that they learned about 

Hanukah and Kwanzaa.  They especially enjoyed 

singing about ñRoo-Roo the Red-Nosed 

Kangaroo that lives in Australia!  Learning about 

the holidays of different cultures embraces 

Montessori principals of inclusion and peace. 

Students understand that celebrations have had a 

great significance to people throughout the world! 

 With the changing of the seasons, we added new materials to the shelves.   

 In the practical life area, the children have been 

working with the string along lacing kit.  The child uses a lacing 

pen to punch a design into a board.  The child can make an 

original design or follow a pattern card.  This material develops 

hand-eye coordination and helps the child practice counting and 

patterning.  

 Arts and crafts are 

important to the 3-6 age 

group, creating things to take 

home and learning to express 

ourselves artistically gives the children a confidence in their abilities.  

The skills involved in cutting, gluing, painting, and coloring all 

develop hand-eye coordination and fine motor skills. This month, the 

children have completed many crafts including flying reindeers with 

many different colored noses, 

glittering Christmas trees, and 

button stars! 

 In the language area, the 

children are working with our new sequencing work based on the 

book, ñFroggy Gets Dressedò by Jonathon London.  This is a 

funny book about a frog that learns how much work it is to get 

ready to go out to play in the snow.  Each time he gets ñreadyò he 

forgets to put on a piece of clothing and has to start over again.  

The children use felt pieces and a felt board to sequence the story.   
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